
 

 

May 1, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                                                The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                                         Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee                                                   House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol                                                                           1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC, 20515                                                                  Washington, DC, 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Edgemere Phase 1 Project to Install Missing Sidewalks in fiscal year 

2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the New York City Department of Transportation 

located on Rockaway Beach Blvd (Beach 62nd St to Beach 56th Pl), 11692. 

 

The funding would be used for the installation of missing sidewalks, repairing the roadway, including 

mitigations against future flooding. This is an appropriate use of taxpayer funding because it is improving 

vital infrastructure for pedestrians and motorists and protecting against flooding. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C. 

5305 (a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Gregory W. Meeks 


